PREVIOUS MEETING: POTTING DAY AND MINI SHOW: 

SEPTEMBER 03 to 11, 2005
Our third mini show with a display of 119 flowering orchids was an enormous success. A big thank you goes to all our members who entered their plants. It was very well attended by the general public and the re-potters were kept very busy on Saturday, 3rd and Sunday, 4th September 2005. Thanks also to all our members who contributed their time and efforts to make this event such a huge success. Members of the public were asked to vote for their favourite orchid on show, a total of 528 votes were cast and the results were as follows:
	1st
	No 94
(73 votes)
	Phalaenopsis Happy Valentine ‘Fire Bird’ x (Phal. Lin Hang Valentine x Judy Valentine)

	- 
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	2nd
	No 38
(49 votes)

	Cattleya amethystoglossa
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	3rd
	No 10
(41 votes)

	Dendrobium Nobile Hybrid
	-
	Mavis Downey

	4th 
	No 61

(28 votes)

	Cymbidium Sardinia Bay ‘Dalene’ AM/SAOC
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	5th
	No 115
(26 votes)


	Phal. Rainbow Shores ‘Pink Blush’ x Mem Sarah Robertson ‘Round and Compact’
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	6th
	No 73

(22 votes)
	Lc Gold Digger ‘Orchid Jungle’
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss


Raffle and Lucky Draw Winners:

Due to the large number of raffle tickets sold, three plants were donated for the raffle. The first Cymbidium was won by M. Krull of Gonubie, the second by Desray Kretzmann - congratulations! - and the third by Joan Bradshaw of Bonnie Doone.
The Lucky Draw for a R100.00 Pioneer Nursery Voucher was won by Marie Gower of 7 Seventh Avenue, Gonubie.
Congratulations to all our winners. May your plants bring you lots of joy.
NEXT MEETING: 2 OCTOBER 2005 
Robert Moss who has been very successful with the growing of Phalaenopsis will give a culture talk on these plants.

There will be a plant table so remember to bring your flowering plants.

New Members:

A warm welcome to Linda & Brent Davis of Beacon Bay who joined us this month. May you enjoy many happy years of orchid growing with us.

GONUBIE GOSSIP:
Donations:

Thank you to Marie Turner for her cash donation.

Shop News:

The shop will be open on 2 October from 14:15 to 14:45. Please note that this will be the only time that you will be assisted.
GOS Subscriptions:

Subs have to be paid over to the SAOC at the beginning of February 2006 and we therefore request that you please give us your dues before then. As the SAOC has raised its subscriptions, it was necessary to also adjust our subscriptions to R120.00 per annum for family or single members.

GOS “Lotto” Tickets:

Remember you only have October and November to buy tickets for our bumper draw to be held at the end of year function. Tickets are R5.00 and you could win some really great plants!

End of Year Function:

The Committee would welcome any suggestions for our end of year function to be held on 4 December 2005. Please let one of the Committee members know if you have an idea for this event.
Culture tip of the Month:
Always water your orchids early in the morning to ensure plants dry off during the day. This prevents fungal problems.

GOS QUIZ:
SEPTEMBER’S ANSWER:

Vandas are often hybridized with Ascocendas to produce plants with a compact growth habit and brightly coloured blooms.
The first correct entry drawn and winner of a mini Cattleya was Mike Bond. Good luck with your plant.

OCTOBER’S QUESTION:

Name the largest species in the genus Phalaenopsis.
